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3.9.10 An EIA Report to assess the environmental impacts of the proposed developments 
under the revised Recommended Outline Development Plan (“RODP”) was submitted 
for approval in early December 2023. On 17 May 2024, the Environmental Protection 
Department approved the EIA Report under Section 8(3) of the EIA Ordinance.  
Before that, the Draft San Tin Technopole OZP has also been gazetted to put forward 
the revised RODP in March 2024, followed by the approval of the San Tin Technopole 
OZP by the Chief Executive in Council on 20 September 2024.  As recently as 13 
December 2024, the LegCo’s Finance Committee had approved the funding 
application for Phase 1 Stage 1 development of San Tin Technopole. Clearly, the 
Government is pushing ahead the implementation of San Tin Technopole in full steam. 

 
Wetland Conservation Park 

3.9.11 The Northern Metropolis Development Strategy released in 2021 proposed to 
establish a Wetland Conservation Parks System with a view to conserving the Deep 
Bay Area wetlands with ecological/conservation values, creating environmental 
capacity for the development of the Northern Metropolis, as well as achieving ‘Co-
existence of Development and Conservation’.  The Agriculture, Fisheries and 
Conservation Department (“AFCD”) commissioned the ‘Strategic Feasibility Study on 
the Development of the WCPs System’ in August 2022 and recommended to develop 
Sam Po Shue Wetland Conservation Park (“SPS WCP”) first.  With a proposed area 
of approximately 338 ha, establishing the SPS WCP first would conserve the core birds’ 
flight path as a matter of priority, while creating synergy with the existing conservation 
areas, thereby conserving the wetland ecosystem in the Deep Bay Area more 
effectively, etc.  As of December 2024, LegCo’s Finance Committee had approved 
the funding application for the detailed design for the first phase of the SPS WCP. The 
construction works of the first phase are expected to commence in 2026/2027 the 
earliest for completion in 2031. 

 
3.9.12 SPS WCP is large in size and is planned for compensating the impacts arising from 

the development of San Tin Technopole.  The Subject Site is physically separated 
from the SPS WCP by the existing and planned developments including the Fairview 
Park, the Light Public Housing Development (under construction), cycle track along 
Yau Pok Road, NTMDC and Kam Pok Road and therefore would have no impact on 
the SPS WCP.  

 
3.10 Policy Addresses in relation to Increasing Flat Supply  
3.10.1 In view of the opportunities as given rise by the Northern Metropolis which aims to 

achieve “Urban-Rural Integration and Co-existence of Development and 
Conservation”, the Chief Executive mentioned in her 2021 Policy Address that “the 
development of wetlands and wetland buffer areas will be dealt with under the 
Northern Metropolis Development Strategy”.  In a written reply to a question 
raised in the Legislative Council in 2021, the Secretary for Development also 
expressed that “in view of the ever-changing planning circumstances and social needs, 
the Government will review the Planning Guidelines relating to the WBA on the 
premise of balancing the needs for conservation and increase of housing land supply.” 
This clearly shows the Government’s intention to further optimise the development 
potential of land resources in WBA with a view to enhancing housing supply.  Last 


